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Re: Official Information Act request – OIA 1174 - Oxygen Deprivation Protocols  
  
I refer to your Official Information Act request (False Positive Covid Tests) dated 6 March 2022 
requesting the following information: 
 
Please tell me about the oxygen deprivation protocols that are used on infants, particularly at 
the Grafton teaching hospital.   
 
I know we are supposed to think that alcohol abuse is responsible for the gamma baby 
production factory that is New Zealand but it is important to look at what the Government 
Employees are doing when it comes to what would be internationally recognised as brain-
injury-inducing oxygen deprivation for infants. 
 
 
RESPONSE 
 
There is no oxygen deprivation protocols used on infants at Starship (Grafton teaching hospital). 
 
You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the 
Official Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.govt.nz  or Freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Auckland DHB website. 

 

Yours sincerely  
 

 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive  




